

"Let the redeemed of the Lord say so, whom he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy." Ps. 107:2

MATHENA'S



Robert & Pat

Field Address:

Pastor Robert or Patricia Mathena c/o Faith Independent Baptist Church of Loretto Gouyave Estates, Gouyave St. John's/Gouyave Post Office Grenada, West Indies Ph: 1-473-437-0982

- * Planting Fundamental Baptist Churches
- * Training National Pastors
- * Child Evangelism



WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS P. O. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086

Thank you for praying!

March/April 2012

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

"Therefore I will look unto the LORD; I will wait for the God of my salvation: my God will hear me."

Micah 7:7

While we continue to serve the Lord, we look to Him for help, wait for His return, and rest in His promise that He hears and answers prayers.

We had a tremendous Easter holiday. It started with our annual All Night Girls Class on Good Friday. On Easter Sunday, we had a buffet breakfast and our sunrise service which was followed by our regular Sunday service. At the invitation, several raised their hands acknowledging their need of salvation. Now we are praying for them as we wait for God to work in their hearts.

Remembering all that Christ did to provide our salvation, we thought it might be a good time to update you on a few of the ministries of the church here in Grenada and silicate your prayers:

The church continues to collect coins to help the pediatric ward at the hospital and food to distribute to those in need in our community. In this economy, we find more and more people in need of assistance. Mr. Lloyd, who is alone and afraid, and Ms. Rosa, who is in constant pain, are two of our shut-ins that really need your prayers.

Every Friday is a time of fellowship at the church. Our last fellowship was for those seven to eleven years old. The fellowship included play dough, edible play dough, a lesson on the potter, and one salvation. Please pray that God will continue to work in hearts through these fellowships.

Carrie expanded our Quiet Time Club by starting a junior version of the club for the children. This has encouraged families to have their devotions together. Please pray for our club members to be consistent in their devotions.

Our pre-school is finishing up its second year and we are preparing for our first graduation. It has been an extra busy time as Pat and Carrie have had to do the cooking and cleaning in addition to teaching because their helper has had continuing health problems. Please remember Ms. Wilma and the graduation preparations in your prayers.

In other services, eight asked the Lord to save them and we are thankful that He is now the God of their salvation and that He hears and answers prayers.

In Christ.

The Mathena's

The Mathena's Grenada, West Indies